
6th August 2019 

 

Joint Press Release 

Cooperation in the field of E-Government between the Ministry of Foreign 

Affairs of Japan and the Office of the Government of Viet Nam 

 

 

1. On 6th August 2019, Minister, Chairman of the Office of the Government of 

Viet Nam H.E. Mr. Mai Tien DUNG, and State Minister for Foreign Affairs of Japan, 

Ms. Toshiko ABE had a productive discussion on strengthening bilateral relations 

based on the “Extensive Strategic Partnership for Peace and Prosperity in Asia”. 

 

2. Minister DUNG and State Minister ABE reiterated their commitment to 

promoting cooperation in the field of e-government with a view to accomplishing 

administrative reforms in Viet Nam in light of the Government of Viet Nam’s strong 

commitment to upgrade its e-government. 

 

3. In this regard, State Minister ABE referred to Japan’s intention to continue to 

provide technical assistance such as training and seminars, and to work together 

with the Vietnamese government towards further developing its e-government 

based on the “Data Collection Survey on e-government in Viet Nam Final Report” 

conducted by JICA. 

 

4. Minister DUNG expressed deep gratitude to Japan’s contribution in the field of 

e-government.   

 

 


